Mr. Glen E. Charlton, P. O. Box 8, Hidden Wells Ranch, Las Vegas, Nevada.

Dear Glen:

Last Monday I took your Rotary plaque with your name imprinted thereon to Miss Robinson at your office and asked her to hang it up so when you return it will be there to greet you.

I find that I have not answered your good letter written from ElDorado, Kansas, on November 11, 1943. I have been on a pretty heavy speaking schedule over the state this fall and early winter, but with travel ration what it is at the present time I believe definitely that my activities will be curtailed more sharply than ever before. I am sending a carbon copy of this letter which I am writing you to Mr. Frank Spawr, regretting my inability to speak to his group. However, I will definitely keep this in mind, and if and when I am in that vicinity it will be a pleasure for me to meet your good friend and render what little service I might be able to offer.

Miss Robinson said that your new location will give you more sunshine and warmth, and that the nights will not be so cold as where you were previously located. We certainly hope so, and trust that you will make a complete recovery.

With kindest regards to Mrs. Charlton and best wishes for a happy New Year, I am

Rotarily yours,

Director of Physical Education, Versity Basketball Coach.

FCA .AH